CMD 22-H5.9

File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2022-02-07 Edocs: 6733270

Written submission	from
Rebekah Wiebe	

Mémoire de Rebekah Wiebe

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

Cameco Corporation, Beaverlodge Project

Cameco Corporation, Projet Beaverlodge

Application to amend its licence to allow release of 18 Beaverlodge Project properties from CNSC licensing

Demande de modification du permis de Cameco visant à retirer 18 propriétés du projet Beaverlodge du contrôle de la CCSN

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

March 24, 2022

24 mars 2022



February 5, 2022

Senior Tribunal Officer, Secretariat
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission
280 Slater Street
P.O. Box 1046, Station B
Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5S9

Dear Secretariat:

My name is Rebekah Wiebe. I have lived in Uranium City since March of 2020 with my family, and before that from 1995-2010. As a community member, I have always enjoyed going for drives and hikes in the Beaverlodge area. Now that I have brought my family back to the area, I am pleased to see the work being done to clean up the old mine sites and return the land back to its natural habitat. My husband occasionally hunts the land for black bear and moose.

It was our pleasure to attend a field trip with our children to the Beaverlodge Project area and assist in taking vegetation samples, as testing was being done to assess the safety of the meat harvested in those areas. Before the field trip, a presentation was given at the public school to inform us of the potential contaminates being tested, and the wildlife and vegetation found in the area.

My Dad and my husband have attended many meetings hosted by Cameco for the purpose of informing the community of the findings, and also providing information as to the future goals for the areas. Cameco has also hosted a tour of the area to show the progress of the project. My husband, Andreas, talked at length with one of the Cameco specialists about the removal of the Ace Weir, and was given much information and a thorough explanation of the process and expected outcome. As a family, we believe the Beaverlodge Project is assisting in making those places safe for us to enjoy.

Thank you for your time. Sincerely,

Rebekah Wiebe